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President on July 1, 1993. The President
approved and forwarded the report to
Congress on July 2, 1993. Congress did
not pass a joint resolution disapproving
the recommendations within the
stipulated period, and the
recommendations thereby became law
in October 1993.

Public Law 101–510 exempts the
decision-making processes of the
Commission from the provisions of the
National Environmental Policy Act of
1969 (NEPA). The law also relieves the
Department of Defense from the NEPA
requirement to consider the need for
closing, realigning, or transferring
functions and from looking at
alternative installations to close or
realign. Nonetheless, the Department of
the Army must still prepare
environmental impact analyses during
the process of property disposal and
during the process of relocating
functions installation after the receiving
installation has been selected but before
the functions are relocated. These
analyses will include consideration of
the direct and indirect environmental
and socioeconomic effects of these
actions and the cumulative impacts of
other reasonably foreseeable actions
affecting the installation during the
same time.

The Army intends to prepare an
environmental impact statement to
assess the environmental effects
involved in disposing of DPSC,
Philadelphia. Opportunities for public
participation will be announced in the
local newspaper. Comments from the
public will be considered before any
action is taken to implement this
disposal action.

Comments received as a result of this
notice will be used to assist in
evaluating the impacts of the disposal of
DPSC on the environmental, social,
historical, archaeological, and
socioeconomic aspects of DPSC and the
surrounding area.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
For further information regarding this
environmental impact statement, please
contact the DPSC Project Manager,
Army Corps of Engineers, Mobile
District, at (334) 690–2725.

Dated: October 5, 1995.
Raymond J. Fatz,
Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary of the
Army (Environment, Safety and Occupational
Health) OASA (IL&E)
[FR Doc. 95–25319 Filed 10–12–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3710–08–M

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

National Advisory Committee on
Institutional Quality and Integrity;
Meeting

AGENCY: National Advisory Committee
on Institutional Quality and Integrity,
Education.
ACTION: Notice of public meeting.

SUMMARY: This notice sets forth the
proposed agenda of the National
Advisory Committee on Institutional
Quality and Integrity. Notice of this
meeting is required under section
10(a)(2) of the Federal Advisory
Committee Act. This document is
intended to notify the general public of
its opportunity to attend this public
meeting.
DATES AND TIMES: November 28–30,
1995, 8:00 a.m. until 6:00 p.m.
ADDRESS: The Latham Hotel, 3000 M
Street NW., Washington, D.C. 20007.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Carol F. Sperry, Executive Director,
National Advisory Committee on
Institutional Quality and Integrity, U.S.
Department of Education, 600
Independence Avenue SW., Room 3905,
ROB 3, Washington, DC. 20202–7592,
telephone: (202) 260–3636. Individuals
who use a telecommunications device
for the deaf (TDD) may call the Federal
Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1–
800–877–8339 between 8:00 a.m. and
8:00 p.m., Eastern time, Monday
through Friday.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The
National Advisory Committee on
Institutional Quality and Integrity is
established under Section 1205 of the
Higher Education Act (HEA) as
amended by Public Law 102–325 (20
U.S.C. 1145). The Committee advises
the Secretary of Education with respect
to the establishment and enforcement of
the standards of accrediting agencies or
associations under subpart 2 of part H
of Title IV, HEA, the recognition of a
specific accrediting agencies or
associations, the preparation and
publication of the list of nationally
recognized accrediting agencies and
associations, the eligibility and
certification process for institutions of
higher education under Title IV, HEA,
and the functions of the Secretary under
subpart 1 of part H of Title IV, HEA,
relating to the State Postsecondary
Review Program. The Committee also
develops and recommends to the
Secretary standards and criteria for
specific categories of vocational training
institutions and institutions of higher
education for which there are no
recognized accrediting agencies,

associations, or State agencies, in order
to establish eligibility for such
institutions on an interim basis for
participation in federally funded
programs.
AGENDA: The meeting on November 28–
30, 1995 is open to the public. The
Advisory Committee will review
petitions of accrediting and State
approval agencies relative to initial or
continued recognition by the Secretary
of Education. It also will review three
agencies that were previously reviewed
by the Advisory Committee and have
appealed the Advisory Committee’s
recommendations concerning their
recognition status, as provided for in 34
CFR 602.13 of the regulations governing
the recognition of accrediting agencies.
In each of the three cases, the Secretary
decided to remand the case to the
Advisory Committee for review. In all
cases before the Committee, both those
petitioning for recognition and those
appealing the Advisory Committee’s
recommendations, the Committee will
hear presentations by any
representatives who are present from
the agency and any third parties who
have requested to be heard. The
following petitions are scheduled for
review:

Nationally Recognized Accrediting
Agencies and Associations

Petition for Initial Recognition—
1. National Association of Private,

Nontraditional Schools and Colleges,
Accrediting Commission for Higher
Education (requested scope of
recognition: the accreditation and
preaccreditation, on a national basis, of
private, nontraditional colleges and
schools)

Petitions for Renewal of Recognition—
1. Accrediting Bureau of Health

Education Schools (requested scope of
recognition: the accreditation, on a
national basis, of private, postsecondary
institutions and programs offering allied
health education, including those
programs offering the Associate of
Applied Science and/or the Associate of
Occupational Science degrees)

2. Accrediting Commission of Career
Schools and Colleges of Technology
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation, on a national basis, of
private, postsecondary degree and non-
degree-granting institutions that are
predominantly organized to educate
students for trade, occupational, or
technical careers)

3. Accrediting Council for
Independent Colleges and Schools
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation, on a national basis, of
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private, postsecondary schools, junior
colleges, senior colleges [including
those that offer master’s degrees
programs], and freestanding graduate
institutions that are predominantly
organized to educate students for
business careers; also the
preaccreditation of those same colleges
and graduate institutions)

4. American College of Nurse-
Midwives, Division of Accreditation
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation, and preaccreditation, on a
national basis, of basic certificate and
graduate nurse-midwifery education
programs for Registered Nurses, pre-
certification nurse-midwifery education
programs, and basic midwifery
education programs for the non-nurse)

5. American Council on
Pharmaceutical Education (requested
scope of recognition: the accreditation,
and preaccreditation, on a national
basis, of professional degree programs in
pharmacy leading to the degrees of
Baccalaureate in Pharmacy and Doctor
of Pharmacy)

6. American Dental Association,
Commission on Dental Accreditation
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation, on a national basis, of
predoctoral dental education programs,
programs leading to the DDS of DMD
degree, dental auxiliary education
programs (dental assisting, dental
hygiene and dental laboratory
technology), and advanced dental
education and specialty programs)

7. American Occupational Therapy
Association, Inc., (requested scope of
recognition: the accreditation, on a
national basis, of professional
occupational therapy education
programs and occupational therapy
assistant education programs)

8. Joint Review Committee on
Education in Radiology Technology
[formerly recognized in cooperation
with the Committee on Allied Health
Education and Accreditation of the
American Medical Association but now
requesting recognition on its own]
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation, on a national basis, of
educational programs for radiographers
and radiation therapy technologists)

9. Joint Review Committee on
Educational Programs in Nuclear
Medicine Technology [formerly
recognized in cooperation with the
Committee on Allied Health Education
and Accreditation of the American
Medical Association but now requesting
recognition on its own] (requested scope
of recognition: the accreditation, on a
national basis, of postsecondary
educational programs for the nuclear
medicine technologist)

10. National Accrediting Commission
of Cosmetology Arts and Sciences
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation, on a national basis, of
postsecondary schools and departments
of cosmetology arts and sciences)

11. National League for Nursing, Inc.
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation, on a national basis, of
programs in practical nursing and
diploma, associated, baccalaureate and
higher degree nurse education
programs)

12. Southern Association of Colleges
and Schools, Commission on Colleges
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation of degree-granting colleges
and universities located in Alabama,
Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, Louisiana,
Mississippi, North Carolina, South
Carolina, Tennessee, Texas, and
Virginia)

13. Western Association of Schools
and Colleges, Accrediting Commission
for Senior Colleges and Universities
(requested scope of recognition: the
accreditation of senior colleges and
universities located in California,
Hawaii, American Samoa, Guam, and
the Commonwealth of the Northern
Mariana Islands)

State Agencies Recognized for the
Approval of Public Postsecondary
Vocational Education

Petition for Renewal of Recognition—
1. Board of Trustees of the Minnesota

State Colleges and Universities
Interim Report (An interim report is a

follow-up report on an accrediting
agency’s compliance with specific
criteria for recognition that was
requested by the Secretary when the
Secretary granted recognition to the
agency)—

1. Arkansas State Board of Vocational
Education

State Agencies Recognized for the
Approval of Nurse Education

Petition for Renewal of Recognition—

1. Colorado Board of Nursing

Appeal of a Recommendation to
Withdraw Recognition

The agencies listed below were
recommended for withdrawal of
recognition by the Advisory Committee
at its June 1994 meeting because, in the
opinion of the Advisory Committee,
they did not meet the requirement
contained in section 496(m) of the
Higher Education Act (HEA) of 1965, as
amended, and 34 CFR 602.1(b) of the
Secretary’s Criteria for Recognition.
Under 34 CFR 602.1(b), ‘‘the Secretary
grants recognition to those accrediting
agencies that accredit (1) institutions of

higher education, provided that
accreditation by the agency is a required
element in enabling those institutions to
establish eligibility to participate in
HEA programs; or (ii) institutions of
higher education or higher education
programs, provided that accreditation
by the agency is a required element in
enabling those institutions or programs
to establish eligibility to participate in
other programs administered by the
Department or by other Federal
agencies.’’

1. American Library Association,
Committee on Accreditation

2. Association of Collegiate Business
Schools and Programs

Appeal of a Recommendation to Deny
an Agency’s Requested Expansion of
Scope

For the agency listed below, the
Advisory Committee, at its May 1995
meeting, recommended granting
continued recognition for the
accreditation and pre-accreditation of
non-degree granting vocational
education institutions. It also
recommended granting the agency’s
request for an expansion of geographical
scope of recognition from regional to
national. The Advisory Committee,
however, recommended not granting the
agency’s requested expansion of scope
to include prebaccalaureate degree-
granting institutions that awarded an
applied associate’s degree. In the
Committee’s view, the agency did not
have the requisite experience to accredit
such institutions, as required by 34 CFR
602.22, nor did it have an appropriate
emphasis on the ‘‘academic’’ component
of a prebaccalaureate degree, as required
by 34 CFR 602.24(b)(1)(iii). The agency
appealed the latter recommendation of
the Advisory Committee.

1. Council on Occupational Education
(formerly the Commission on
Occupational Education Institutions of
the Southern Association of Colleges
and Schools)

A request for comments on agencies
whose petitions are being reviewed for
initial or continued recognition during
this meeting was published in the
Federal Register on June 20, 1995. The
request for comments on the agencies
appealing previous recommendations of
the Advisory Committee was published
in the Federal Register on August 28,
1995.

This notice invites third-party oral
presentations before the Advisory
Committee. It does not constitute
another call for written comment.
Requests for oral presentation before the
Advisory Committee should be
submitted in writing to Ms. Sperry at
the address above by November 3, 1995.
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Requests should include the names of
all persons seeking an appearance, the
organization they represent, and a brief
summary of the principal points to be
made during the oral presentation.
Presenters are requested not to
distribute written materials at the
meeting. Any written materials
presenters may wish to give to the
Advisory Committee must be submitted
to Ms. Sperry by November 3, 1995 (one
original and 25 copies). Only documents
presenters submit by that date will be
considered by the Advisory Committee.

At the conclusion of the meeting,
attendees may, at the discretion of the
Committee chair, be invited to address
the Committee, as identified in the
section above on Supplementary
Information. Attendees interested in
making such comments should inform
Ms. Sperry before or during the meeting.

A record will be made of the
proceedings of the meeting and will be
available for public inspection at the
Office of Postsecondary Education, U.S.
Department of Education, 7th and D
Streets, SW, room 3905, ROB 3,
Washington, DC, between the hours of
8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday
through Friday, except Federal holidays.

Authority: 5 U.S.C. Appendix 2
David A. Longanecker,
Assistant Secretary for Postsecondary
Education.
[FR Doc. 95–25359 Filed 10–12–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4000–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Notice of Intent to Prepare
Supplemental Environmental Impact
Statement for the Waste Isolation Pilot
Plant, Disposal Phase; Reopening of
Public Comment Period

AGENCY: Department of Energy.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The Department reopens the
public comment period on the Notice of
Intent to Prepare Supplemental
Environmental Impact Statement for the
Waste Isolation Pilot Plant, Disposal
Phase.
DATES: The Department reopens the
comment period on the Notice of Intent
until October 16, 1995.
ADDRESSES: Written questions and
comments should be directed to: Harold
Johnson, NEPA Compliance Officer,
Attn: Scoping Comments, Mail Stop
535, Carlsbad Area Office, U.S.
Department of Energy, Post Office Box
3090, Carlsbad, NM 88221.

Oral and faxed questions and
comments should be directed to:

Telephone: 1–800–336–9477, Facsimile:
1–505–224–8030.

For information on the Department’s
NEPA process, contact: Carol M.
Borgstrom, Director, Office of NEPA
Policy and Assistance (EH–42), U.S.
Department of Energy, 1000
Independence Avenue, S.W.,
Washington, D.C. 20585, Telephone:
202–586–4600 or leave a message at 1–
800–472–2756.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On August
23, 1995, the Department published a
notice in the Federal Register
announcing its intent to prepare a
Supplemental Environmental Impact
Statement for the Waste Isolation Pilot
Plant, Disposal Phase (60 FR 43779).
The Department also announced a
public comment period from August 23
to September 30, 1995, on the scope of
the Statement. In response to
stakeholder interest, the Department is
reopening the public comment period.
The Department has separately notified
interested stakeholders of the reopened
comment period. Because the
Department is preparing the Statement
on an expedited schedule, the reopened
comment period will end on October 16,
1995.

Comments postmarked after October
16, 1995, will be considered to the
extent practicable. Further information
on the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant and
on the Statement is contained in the
August 23, 1995, Notice of Intent.

Issued in Washington, D.C., this 5th day of
October, 1995.
Peter N. Brush,
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary
Environment, Safety and Health.
[FR Doc. 95–25350 Filed 10–12–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6450–01–P

Safe Interim Storage of Hanford Tank
Wastes Environmental Impact
Statement

AGENCY: Department of Energy.
ACTION: Notice of Limited Reopening of
Public Comment Period.

SUMMARY: The Department of Energy
(DOE) is evaluating alternatives for
managing safety issues related to high
level radioactive waste tanks at the
Hanford Site located near Richland,
Washington. On August 5, 1994, the
DOE announced the availability of the
SIS Draft EIS (59 FR 40018, August 5,
1994). Public hearings to receive
comments were conducted and public
comments were received from August
1994 through July 1995. The intent of
this notice is to notify the public of
changes in the U.S. Department of
Energy’s Safe Interim Storage (SIS)

Environmental Impact Statement (EIS)
Preferred Alternative and to reopen the
comment period for 21 days in order to
solicit comments on the proposed
changes. DOE is proposing to eliminate
construction of up to 6 new high level
radioactive waste tanks as part of the
Preferred Alternative and to proceed
with a Preferred Alternative which
continues to support construction of the
Replacement Cross Site Transfer System
to facilitate transfers of waste from the
200 West Area to existing tanks in the
200 East Area.
DATES: Comments on construction of the
Replacement Cross Site Transfer
System, including additional comments
on the analysis of potential impacts
described in the Draft SIS EIS are
invited from the public on or before
November 3, 1995. Comments received
during this period and in response to
the Final EIS will be responded to in the
SIS EIS Record of Decision.
CONTACT: General questions concerning
the Hanford Tank Waste Remediation
Program and or comments on this notice
can be stated and recorded over the
telephone during the comment period
by calling the toll free telephone
number at 1–800–321–2008 or (509)
372–2731, by Facsimile (509) 372–1215,
or by Electronic-Mail at InterNet address
‘‘Carolyn—C—Haass@RL.gov’’, or by
writing to: Ms. Carolyn H. Haass, U.S.
Department of Energy, P.O. Box 550,
MSIN S7–51, Richland, WA. 99352.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
general information on the DOE NEPA
process, please contact: Ms. Carol M.
Borgstrom, Director, Office of NEPA
Policy and Assistance, EH–42, U.S.
Department of Energy, 1000
Independence Avenue, SW.,
Washington, DC 20585, (202) 586–4600
or 1–800–472–2756.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On
January 28, 1994, in a Notice of Intent
published in the Federal Register, the
U.S. Department of Energy, DOE
announced its intent to prepare an
interim action Environmental Impact
Statement (EIS) to resolve safety issues
associated with Watchlist tanks, the
Safe Interim Storage (SIS) EIS, and the
Tank Waste Remediation System
(TWRS) EIS (59 FR 4052). Specifically,
the SIS EIS considered alternatives for
the resolution of near-term safely
concerns related to Hydrogen gas
generation in Watchlist tanks.

The Proposed action is subject to
National Environmental Protection
Agency (NEPA) (10 Code of Federal
Regulations [CFR] 1500) and the
Washington State Environmental Policy
Act (SEPA) (RCW 43.21C). DOE and
Ecology signed a Memorandum of
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